
Work Order for
Preliminary Design & 

Environmental Documentation -
Fulton Road Widening

City Council Meeting

June 21, 2016

David Montague

Supervising Engineer, Transportation and Public Works

1



BACKGROUND

• In 2015, the City entered into Cooperative Funding 
Agreement No. M30406 with Sonoma County 
Transportation Authority to enable the development of 
transportation improvements on the southern half of 
Phase 1 on Fulton Road.

• $ 8,700,000 of Measure M programmed.

• The proposed improvements includes the installation of 
two travel lanes for traffic and bike lanes in each 
direction on Fulton Road, sidewalk & curb ramp 
improvements, and the relocation of existing overhead 
utilities underground.
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South Segment Conditions



ANALYSIS

• Request For Proposals under Master Professional 
Services Agreement was released on January 5, 
2016.

• Six different firms provided proposals for the 
preparation of Environmental Documentation and 
Preliminary Design.  

• Review panel selected GHD, Incorporated.
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RECOMMENDATION

• It is recommended by the Transportation and 
Public Works Department that the Council, by 
motion, approve work order #A010070-2011-62 
for Preliminary Design and Environmental 
Documentation for the proposed improvements 
to Fulton Road from Guerneville Road to Piner 
Road - Widen To Four Lanes, in the amount of 
$588,665 with GHD, Incorporated of Santa Rosa, 
Ca.

• Questions? 7


